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HOSA BOARD MEETING

MINUTES 6-5-11
ATTENDANCE:

Greg Lutz, Keith Stewart, Greg Kasprzak, Randy Eidemiller, Amy Wobser, Stacy Schumaker, Patrick Casto, Bill Morris, Vince Sabino, Vern Anthony, Liz Alecusan
Absent:

Brian Comford

Guests:  

Randy Babb
Meeting called to order at 7:35 by Greg Lutz

Motion to approve minutes made by Keith Stewart. Motion approved. 

Treasurer's Report: No report. Treasurer Patrick Casto did inquire as to negative sums on books, which were determined to have been corrected. Greg Lutz added that purchase of Quickbooks cost the league $189.00 

FC: Amy Wobser reported try outs went well including good work by volunteers. Had  one parent meeting to address various concerns. Greg Lutz reported registration tent damaged by a storm this Saturday. Liz Alecusan reported 555 registered for try-outs to date (U9 and up). Discussion ensued regarding pending decision from Board of Education relative to middle school soccer.         

Referees: Keith Stewart reported some issues with no-show referees for U10. Liz Alecusan asked if we could consider adding additional referee classes. Discussion of possibly relaxing three game maximum for recreational referees or reviewing pay. Randy Babb commented that referee pay had not changed in at least fifteen year and that most referees we train do not take bridge classes to allow them to referee higher-level games.

PR and Marketing: No report.

Recreational League: Stacy Schumaker reported season concluded successfully including recent all-star game.      

Junior Academy: There will be a licensing course on July 23rd that we will open to Junior Academy coaches.  

OCL MSSA HSSA: Vince Sabino reported final games were held today. Vince discussed issues with High School league. Middle School girls achieved second place in the tournament. 

TOPSoccer: Vern Anthony reported need to issue a second request for consideration for a donation. 

Vern Anthony made a motion for HOSA to finance purchase of shirts from the Columbus Crew’s vendor. Motion passed with suggestion to ask Crew if our HOSA vendor may bid on this job.

Fields: City of Hilliard: Greg Lutz reported that Hilliard passed a vendor permit law that applies to the complex but not 4th of July.   

Fields: City of Columbus: No report. Discussion of wet fields and need for supplemental fields.

Camps: 21 Children registered. No other report
New Business: 

Liz Alecusan reported MOSSL has run the wrong (last year’s) advertisement and that we need to request a refund.   

Greg Moss reported that Play it Again Sports has asked to meet with the Board to discuss uniform sales. Agreed to invite them to our next meeting.

Patrick Casto reported that some youth teams did not get the technical training sessions as promised in the April Board meeting. Greg Lutz suggested that we add this requirement to the trainer’s contract. It was agreed that these training sessions would be scheduled for the fall season and that Terri Smith and Joe Divida would be asked to facilitate this.     

Motion to adjourn made at 9:05 pm by Stacy Schumaker. Motion passed.   

